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Thankful!  Each day this word becomes more meaningful.  This 

month is a perfect example of how important this word is to all of us 
because of Veteran’s Day and Thanksgiving. We are in one of the 
finest cities in the world that is filled with Veterans.  So thank you, 
Vets, for all you have done and continue to do to add to the value of 
this world.   
 

I ask each ASMC San Diego Chapter member to be the best you can 
be.  What we do really does matter.  At our October luncheon meeting, 
I thanked Al Tucker for taking the time to fly out and speak to us on 
The Future of Defense Financial Management and You.  I also asked 
each of you to take the time to do at least one of the initiatives that Al 
mentioned in his presentation.  
 

Individual development for most of us means it will take our own 
efforts to do one more thing we are not already doing.  Personally, I 
hear you, “Who has time”?  Well, make the time and challenge yourself 
to do “one more thing”.   

 At work, learn something new.  If you don’t like the way 
something is being done then get active and work to make 
a positive change (sometimes this may mean we need to 
change how we handle things). 

 Further your education; track your training with on-line 
learning CPE’s; CDFM. 

 Become familiar with websites beginning with both our 
ASMC San Diego  and ASMC National websites 

 At home, help your spouse, help your kids, help an aging 
parent; learn a new hobby. 

 In your community, volunteer; take time to listen to the 
person next to you in line at the store; take time to start a 
conversation with a stranger that looks down and out. 

   This is doing “one more thing”! 
 

Your “one more thing” begins today!   
Happy Veteran’s Day and Happy Thanksgiving to all of you! 
                                             --Sherry                                                              
 
 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
 

 

 

2011 FIVE STAR CHAPTER !! 
 

Submit 
member 

articles for 
use in future 
newsletters 

to: 
patricia.finnell@

navy.mil 

 



 

 

 

                                                                                 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

           

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“  Marines are not  only serving our count ry in  t roub led spot s around t he w orld , but  t hey  are also 

m aking a d if ference in  our ow n t ow ns and cit ies by bringing hope t o  less fort unat e ch ildren 

t hrough t he Marine Toys for Tot s Program .”  — First  Lady Michelle Obam a 
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CHARITY NEWS 
Special thanks to all who participated in the Veterans Village winter shelter. The total amount collected was $271.12.  
And thank you to Genia Kyres and Lori Bronson for helping! Great job everyone!  
 
TOYS FOR TOTS 
We will collect toys for needy children in San Diego county through the annual “Toys for Tots” program drive  at 
December’s luncheon. Please bring an unwrapped toy for children ages infant to 13 yrs. 
 
Toy suggestions: Plush Toys, Stocking Stuffers, Balls, Books, Board Games, Dolls, Trucks/Cars, DVD’s. 

 
SAN DIEGO FOOD BANK 
Also at the December luncheon, we plan to help the San Diego Food Bank which is in need of food, for children, 
families, seniors, and the working poor.  Please support people in need by donating the following items:   

canned meats (tuna, ham, chicken), canned soup, canned or dried fruits, canned 
vegetables, dried beans, rice & cereal, peanut butter, powdered milk, infant formula, 
packaged nuts and seeds, or dried pasta.  They are unable to accept: glass jars (including 
baby food), home canned or baked products. 
 

For more information go to their website: www.sandiegofoodbank.org 
 

Thanks for your support! 

--Tina Malabanan 

  Photographer/Charity Chair 

 

CDFM CPEs: 

50 minutes = 1 unit 

 
Speaker for October, Al Tucker, 

lasted 35 min = 0.7 CPE 
 

http://www.sandiegofoodbank.org/
http://sandiegofoodbank.org/
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The Budget Control Act (BCA) of 2011 
and The Super Committee –  

What is it and why is it important to me?  

The Joint Select Committee on Deficit 
Reduction, commonly known as the Super Committee, is a joint 

select committee of the United States Congress, created August 2nd, 

2011 by the Budget Control Act (BCA); made up of 12 members, 
divided between the House and the Senate and equally split between 

Republicans and Democrats.  The BCA allows the president to 
increase the debt ceiling by up to $2.8 trillion, but it will reduce the 

deficit by $2.3 trillion over 10 years, with at least $840 billion coming 

from discretionary spending cuts over the next decade.  In order to 
reduce the deficit, the BCA will need to control the budget through 

caps on discretionary funding and through the “Super Committee” 
deficit reduction plan.  This plan is intended to identify an additional 

$1.5 trillion in deficit reduction.  The identification of this funding can 
come from cutting Programs or through raising revenue, or proposing 

a plan combining both. 

 
What happens if the caps are breached or the Super Committee fails? 
If discretionary caps are breached, than a process known as 
“sequestration” is initiated and across-the-board reductions in 

discretionary spending will occur.  If the Super Committee fails to 

produce a report and cannot agree on a plan, or if the report does 
not become law and Congress rejects it then the sequestration 

process is triggered, and will be initiated on January 2, 2013. This 
sequestration will cut FY2013 discretionary spending; it will also 

reduce mandatory spending for FY 2013 through FY 2021.  

 
Why is it important to me? 
A result of a failure to produce an acceptable deficit reduction plan or 
acceptance into law will likely yield a $1.2 trillion cut, beginning in 

FY13 to all budgets.  In FY13 alone, half of the $109.3 billion in 
anticipated cuts would come from the Department of Defense and 

directly impact the Department’s programs and its workforce to 

achieve the reduction in spending. 
 

So stay tuned… The Super Committee will have until November 23rd 
to produce a proposal and if a majority of the committee agrees on a 
plan, it will be sent to Congress for a yes or no vote by Dec. 23rd.   
 
References: 

1. en.wikipedia.org/.../United_States_Congress_Joint_Select_Co
mmittee_on_Deficit_Recuction 

2. www.ombwatch.org/files/budget/debtceilingfaq.pdf 
 

                         -- Sandy Davis-Schiermeyer, CDFM 

       San Diego ASMC CDFM Chair 

       Booz Allen Hamilton 

  

ASMC National News: 
From ASMC Online  

Learning Center 
 
For PDI 2011 we recorded 65 workshops 
and the keynote speaker address - the 

Hon Robert Hale, DoD Comptroller.  These 
recorded sessions are available in the 

ASMC Online Learning Center.  With the 
exception of the keynote speaker address, 

all recorded PDI workshops have CPE 

associated with them. There are 88 CPE 
credit units available in the 2011 PDI 

recorded workshops. Some workshops 
have short exams that must be passed to 

gain CPE credit.   
 

ASMC National Headquarters 
website: http://www. 

asmconline.org 

DECEMBER’S LUNCHEON 
SPEAKERS: 

 

Dennis Taitano, DASN FO ASN 
(FM&C) 

 
LT. West, 4th Tank Battalion 

with Toys for Tots 
 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Joint_committee
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Joint_committee
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Select_or_special_committee_(United_States_Congress)
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Select_or_special_committee_(United_States_Congress)
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Congress
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Congress
http://www/
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MUNICA 

TO 

 

ASK MAC! 
Dear Mac, 

     Once again our program is operating under Continuing Resolution Authority.  It 
seems every year there is a Continuing Resolution and I’m not sure I fully understand 
what it is and who’s responsible.  Can you explain?                                                                                                                                         
                                                                                Signed, Frustrated 

Dear Frustrated, 

Continuing Resolution (CR) is an appropriation, in the form of a joint resolution enacted by Congress, that provides 
budget authority, specific activities, or both to continue operation when Congress and the President have not 
completed action on the regular appropriations acts by the beginning of the fiscal year. 

The CR allows time to complete the fiscal year Appropriations bills that provide annual funding for the federal 
government. It is a short-term bill that keeps the government running and, buys time for congressional negotiators 

to work out a compromise that they hope will fund the government through the remainder of the fiscal year and 
avert a possible government shutdown.   

 

The CR provides funding for a specified period of time that can range from a few days to a few months.  Levels of 
operation are limited by restrictions specified in the language of the CR.   Unlike an appropriations act, a CR does 

not typically specify dollar amounts of budget authority. It permits activities to operate at "the current rate of 
operations", which is specified in the CR.  Office of Management and Budget (OMB) provides guidance for CR to 

agencies, including what constitutes the “current rate of operations.”    

 
Late enactment of appropriations presents problems for programs. Continuing Resolutions usually contain language 

which prohibits new starts, or activities which were not funded in the prior year and, rates of obligation are usually 
limited and may impede planned ramp-up of program efforts.  In addition, funding efforts in small increments 

under CR, causes workload increases that Congress obviously does not consider.  An organization can work through 
their congressional liaison to have language put into the CR law authorizing the start of a new program or ramp up 

of program efforts if it’s critical to program success, and their service or agency supports the request.  

  
The FY12 CR allows funding for the federal government to continue at a rate of $1.043 trillion – the total amount to 

which the Congress and the White House agreed in the recent debt-ceiling legislation. This is a 1.5% cut from the 
fiscal year 2011 level. . 

 

Thanks for a great question.                                        
                                          Sincerely,  

   Mac     
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have a question you’d 
like to submit to “Ask Mac”, 

email the Editor at: 
patricia.finnell@navy.mil 

 

http://www.cbsnews.com/8301-503544_162-20112238-503544.html
http://www.cbsnews.com/8301-503544_162-20112238-503544.html
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Certification in Defense Financial 
Management (CDFM) Training! 
 
The American Society Military Comptrollers) 
Association (ASMC), Vandenberg Chapter will be 
hosting the Enhanced Defense Financial Management 
Training Course (EDFMTC) at Vandenberg AFB on 
12-16 December 2011! Location/Time: Base 
education Center, Room C-1, from 0800 - 1630.  
Course if offered to Government employees only and 
registration can be accessed 1) Through the DoD's 
EDFMTC automated registration website: 
https://www.atrrs.army.mil/edfmt/ or 2) if you are 
an ASMC Member: go to the National HQs website: 
asmconline.org. 
 
Interested in hosting at the Enhanced Defense 
Financial Management Training Course your 
Command or at your Contractor Facility? Ask Sandy 
(daviss@bah.com) and she can help you through 
Management Concepts at (888.545.8577; 
http://www.managementconcepts.com) or through 
Graduate School USA at (310.755.8567; 
http://www.graduateschool.edu). Course tuition is 
$1,000 per participant.  

                         -- Sandy Davis-Schiermeyer, CDFM 

       San Diego ASMC CDFM Chair 

       Booz Allen Hamilton 

 

Hello again. I'd like to introduce myself again to all 
of you, even though most of you are already 
familiar with me.  My name is Helen Profeta and I 
am your elected National Chapter Representative. 
I will do my best to personally get in touch with 
everyone during our upcoming meetings,  to get 
acquainted and provide you information on our 
future events. I also would like to update our 
communication channels and verify the 
unit/command that you represent.  

   --Helen Profeta 

    National Chapter Rep 

Training News Chapter Reps 

     
                                                       

ASMC wants to know: 
 
The Armed Forces Comptroller is available 
to members in two formats, which do you 
prefer? 

VOTE ON THE ASMC NATIONAL WEBSITE 
 

http://www.asmconline.org/ 
 

Sherry Major and our October speaker:    

Mr. Al Tucker 

https://www.atrrs.army.mil/edfmt/
mailto:daviss@bah.com
http://www.managementconcepts.com/
http://www.graduateschool.edu/
http://www.asmconline.org/


CONTACT US: 

http://asmcsandiego.org 

PRESIDENT: 

Sherry Major 

sherry.major@navy.mil 

619-532-3406 DSN 522 

 

EXEC VICE PRESIDENT: 

Brenda Meyer 

brenda.meyer@navy.mil 

619-553-6592 

 

ADMIN VICE PRESIDENT: 

Ken Suazo 

kenneth.suazo@navy.mil 

619-532-1099 DSN 522 

 

SECRETARY:  

Mike Ortiz 

mike.ortiz@navy.mil 

619-533-4434 

 

TREASURER: 

Debra Kauphusman 

debra.kauphusman@navy.mil 

619-556-7590 DSN 526 

 

ASSISTANT TREASURER: 

Michael Hoover 

michael.hoover@navy.mil 

619-553-4257 

 

NATIONAL CHAPTER REP: 

Helen Profeta 

helen.profeta@navy.mil 

619-532-1114 DSN 522 

 

 

 

 

APPOINTED 

POSITIONS: 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: 

Patty Finnell 

patricia.finnell@navy.mil 

619-532-4823 DSN 522 

 

PHOTOGRAPHER: 

Tina Malabanan 

tina.malabanan@navy.mil 

619-532-3073 

 

CDFM CHAIR: 

Sandy Davis-Schiermeyer 

daviss@bah.com 

 

SPECIAL ASSISTANT:  

Patty Finnell 

patricia.finnell@navy.mil 

619-532-4823 DSN 522 

 

SPECIAL EVENTS 
COORDINATOR: 

Evelyn Peoples-Mahoney 

evelyn.mahoney@navy.mil 

619-553-1737 

 

CHARITY CHAIR: 

Tina Malabanan 

tina.malabanan@navy.mil 

619-532-3073 

 

SPONSORSHIP CHAIR: 

Vacant 

 

SCHOLARSHIP CHAIR: 

Vacant 

 

WEBMASTER 
COORDINATOR: 

Edgar Deguzman 

edgar.deguzman@navy.mil 

619-553-4576 

 

WEBMASTER: 

Justin Tuyay 
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GENIA KYRES and LORI 

BRONSON volunteering at the 

Veteran’s Village Charity table. 

If you get an 
email from the 

editor asking to 
submit a 

newsletter 
article, please 

consider 
contributing! 
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